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Concerns or Complaints 
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Effective communication helps avoid and resolve many complaints, concerns, 
misunderstandings and disagreements.  Individuals who have a complaint or concern 
should discuss their concerns with the school personnel involved in the issue at hand in 
an effort to resolve problems.   This step will usually involve communicating directly with 
the person or persons with whom the complainant has a concern.   This step may be 
skipped when the complainant in good faith believes that speaking directly to the person 
would subject the complainant to discrimination, harassment or retaliation.    
 
This step may also be skipped if the complainant in good faith believes that any law or a 
District policy or written rule has been violated.  The District has adopted specific 
procedures for investigation and resolution for complaints or concerns as required by 
specific and varying laws that are applicable to the District.   The District’s Compliance 
Officer should be contacted with any complaints or concerns that any law or District 
written rule has been violated, including but not limited to, laws relating to: 
 
When communicating directly with the school personnel involved in the issue does not 
resolve matters satisfactorily, or if it is appropriate to skip the first step as described 
above, a complainant should consult with the District’s Compliance Officer who will direct 
the complainant to the appropriate process for resolution of the complaint.   The District 
designates the following individual to act as the District’s Compliance Officer: 

 
Mr. Karl G. Matt 
Phone Number: 816-450-3511 
Email Address: karl.matt@nppanthers.org 

 
In the event the Compliance Officer is unavailable or is the subject of a report that would 
otherwise be made to the Compliance Officer, reports should instead be directed to the 
alternative Compliance Officer: 
 

Name: Ms. Michelle Johnson 
Phone Number:  816-450-3344 
Email Address: michelle.johnson@nppanthers.org 
 

All complaints of violation of any law or a District policy or written rule will be promptly 
investigated by the District, and appropriate action will be taken.  Complainants are 
strongly encouraged to provide their concerns in writing. 
 
Public Notice 
 
The Superintendent or designee will publicize this policy and will disseminate 
information about this policy to employees, parents/guardians, and students, as well as 
to newly-enrolled students and newly-hired employees. 
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Concerns or Complaints Regarding Federal Programs 
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The District receives funds under the federal Elementary and Secondary Education Act 
(ESEA) and is required to follow federal law regarding the ESEA governed programs.  
Any concerns or complaints that the District may have violated these laws should be 
reported to the District’s Compliance Officer for immediate investigation and so that the 
District may successfully address the issue.  The District’s Compliance Officer will be 
responsible for investigating and addressing all specific allegations of violations of 
federal statutes and regulations governing Title I, Parts A, B, C, D; Title II; Title III; Title 
IV, Part A; or Title V of the ESEA. 
  


